
Patricia Bennett Hill
January 28, 1937 - April 3, 2020

Patricia Bennett Hill of Clinton, wife of the late Robert A. Hill, passed away peacefully on
April 3, 2020 at the age of 83. Born in Miami FL, she was the daughter of the late
Ernestina B. and J. Norman Bennett. 

 

Pat was a long-standing member of Broad Street United Methodist Church where she was
active in UMW and VIMS. She made a career of teaching preschool at First Presbyterian
Church in Athens, GA and at Thornwell School in Clinton, SC. After retiring, Pat enjoyed
volunteering with her dear friends at the LCHCS Auxiliary, where she earned her 6000-
hour pin. Pat is survived by her daughters Cheryl Hill Talbert of Lawrenceville, GA, Cathy
Hill Holmberg (Jim) of Asheboro, NC and grandsons, Matthew (Jamie) of Atlanta, GA,
Jeffrey of Duluth, GA and Nikolaus of Asheboro, NC. 

 

Pat will be laid to rest next to her husband Bob at Pinelawn Memory Gardens in Clinton,
SC. A Memorial Service and Celebration of Life for family and friends will be planned later
this summer at Gray Funeral Home Chapel. In lieu of flowers, memorials can be made to
Broad Street United Methodist Church, P. O. Box 204, Clinton, SC 29325. 

 

Condolences may be expressed online at www.grayfuneralhome.com
 Gray Funeral Home of Clinton.

 



Comments

I always loved seeing this sweet, humble person while I worked at Laurens County
Memorial. Ms Pat was a blessed, happy volunteer.

 
Mary Marshall - April 18, 2020 at 11:32 PM

Cheryl and Cathy: 
 The relationship that was shared between our parents was very special. I never

visited Clinton without “ Bob and Pat” stories. Specifically our mothers shared similar
journeys . I’m so sorry that this had come to an end. 

  
Carol and I pray that you can find some degree of comfort during this painfully
difficult time with thoughts of faith and pleasant memories. 

  
Carol and Tony

 
Tony Chapman - April 07, 2020 at 05:27 PM

Jan Franks lit a candle in memory of Patricia Bennett Hill

 
Jan Franks - April 07, 2020 at 03:46 PM

“

“

“



Dear family, I am so sorry to hear of Ms Pat's passing. She was a very kind lady. I
enjoyed speaking with her when scheduling appointments. I know she will be missed,
but you will have her memories. My prayers are with you during this time. Tammy
Landrith

 
Tammy Landrith Morgan - April 07, 2020 at 09:31 AM

Barbara Pitts Campbell sent a virtual gift in memory of Patricia Bennett Hill

 
Barbara Pitts Campbell - April 06, 2020 at 09:12 PM

To the family of a wonderful lady, May God bless all of you with many happy
memories and His constant and abiding peace during times of grief and loneliness. 

 Helen & Russell Dean
 
Helen Dean - April 06, 2020 at 09:42 AM

To family of Pat Hill - my thoughts and prayers are with you at this difficult time.
Always enjoyed Pat’s warm smile and caring nature. Will be missed but not forgotten.

 
Curtis Wallace - April 05, 2020 at 03:53 PM

“

“

“

“



So sorry to hear of Pat passing. She was a lovely lady. Enjoyed working with her as a
Hospital Auxiliary member.

 
Betty Wallenzine - April 05, 2020 at 02:11 PM

“


